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June 2024 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we approach the final exams we would like to communicate our thanks to the students for the way in which 
they have conducted themselves throughout the exam season. They have been a pleasure to work with. We 
will continue to issue weekly exam and intervention updates. 
 
In summary weeks commencing: 
3 June 2024 - Intervention is optional. Students can just come in for exams. 
10 June 2024 - Intervention is optional. Students can just come in for exams. 
17 June 2024 - Intervention is optional. Students can just come in for exams. 
 
Shirt signing 
As previously communicated students will be able to bring with them a spare shirt for signing on Tuesday 11 
June 2024. We will also be asking if students would be willing to donate their blazers on this date. Please 
remember students mustn’t go into the exam with any writing on their shirt as this will lead to disqualification. 
 
Careers Surgery 
We are running a Careers surgery periods 3 and 4 on Tuesday 18 June 2024. Students who may need support 
in applying for their Post 16 pathways are welcome to attend.  
 
Lockers  
Students are asked to please empty their locker and return their key to Main Reception, along with 
confirmation of bank details if you wish to receive your £5.00 deposit back.  
 
School Prom - Friday 21 June 2024 at Villa Park 
We are looking forward to celebrating the end of the exams at our annual school prom. 

The Prom is being held in Aston Villa's Terrace View. The nearest car park is the Holte Car Park, located on the 
Holte Stand, Trinity Road, B6 6HE. Arrival is from 19.30, the event finishes promptly at 23.00. Please ensure 
that students have arranged how they are getting home.  
 
Whilst it is always wonderful for students, staff, parents and families to greet the students arriving and take 
photos, only those who have purchased a ticket will be able to access the prom.  
 
Aston Villa is a prestigious venue and their event security is a priority. Therefore, students should not bring any 
prohibited items with them, this includes vapes. Should students leave the event they will not be granted 
readmittance.  
 
The venue is cashless and the bar will remain closed. The meal is served as a buffet, with unlimited squash and 
water provided which is included in the cost of the ticket. 

Return of iPads, Cases, Chargers, Cables, Stylus, lead and charger adapter 
We kindly request your attention regarding the return of school-issued iPads (including the case and charging 
cable/plug) and stylus (including the charger/adapter). It is essential that these items are returned promptly 
and in good condition. 
 
Students are welcome to return the above items from week commencing 10 June 2024. They can bring them 
to Main Reception.  
 



 
We will however be holding 2 specific returns session in the hall for students in school on Friday 14 June 2024. 
If your child has a Geography exam in the morning, they can return their device after the exam has finished. 
There will also be a session at 12:00pm for students coming in for the Physics exam in the afternoon.  
 
If they do not have all the items listed above with them they should return the items to Mrs Fahy via the Main 
Reception before Friday 21 June 2024. It is important to emphasise that, if students do not return their school 
iPad, case, charger, stylus, cable and adapter by Friday 21 June 2024, ATLP may seek to recover any costs 
incurred. Failure to do so can also result in us not releasing your exam results and certificates. 
 
Device Condition: To ensure a smooth return process, the iPad must be charged to a minimum of 50% before 
returning it. All items must be handed in at the same time and be free from any stickers and ink. All items will 
be passed on for other students to use and therefore need to be in a good condition. 
 
Verification Process: A member of staff will be present to check each device and record that all the required 
items have been returned. This verification is crucial to maintain an accurate inventory and to avoid any 
misunderstandings. 
 
We kindly ask for your cooperation in adhering to the return procedure. By returning these items promptly 
and in good condition, you will help ensure future students can benefit from the use of these resources. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding the return process, please do not hesitate to contact the 
school. 
 
GCSE Results Day 
GCSE results day is Thursday 22 August 2024. Students will be invited in to collect their results at 9:00am and 
school will remain open for support until 12:00pm. If students are not able to collect their results in person 
and they wish for someone to collect their results on their behalf, they will need to complete and return the 
attached form. If results are not collected in person, they will be posted to the home address on our return to 
school in September. Please be aware we cannot accept any responsibility for results once posted. 
 
If you believe that your child is eligible for special consideration, please ensure that you have read the JCQ 
guidance and contact Miss Casey as soon as possible anna.casey@jws.bham.sch.uk. 
 
https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Guide_to_spec_con_process_June22_FINAL.pdf 
 
Along with the results slips, we will outline the Summer 2024 appeals process. This has not yet been released. 
 
We wish you luck for your results. 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to get in touch with Ms Noreen nayla.noreen@jws.bham.sch.uk 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Year 11 Team 
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